
Spirit of Tasmania – New Vessels Update 

Mr GARLAND question to MINISTER for TRANSPORT 

My question is from Bob in Devonport. On 2 March, 2025, the Tasmanian Government 
announced it had instructed TT-Line to continue preparations to relocate the vessel Spirit 
IV to Tasmania and that a further update regarding Spirit IV timelines will be provided in 
due course. More than two months later, there has been no update. Can the Minister 
please provide a progress report on the new Spirit ships; information and a report on how 
much the ships are currently costing; information about where Spirit IV is as of today, 
May 8, 2025; on what date Spirit IV left or is leaving Leith in Scotland; and where in 
Tasmania it will be situated when it arrives? 
 


